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Ayrshire Local Network Meeting
Thursday 29th September 2016
Welcome & Introductions – Annie Brown, Volunteer Centre East Ayrshire
Participants:
	1
	Sophie Andrews
	Healthcare Plus Recruitment Ltd

	2
	Julie Mcilroy
	Healthcare Plus Recruitment Ltd

	3
	Alan Martin
	Scottish Government

	4
	Pam Maxwell
	LEAD Scotland

	5
	Annie Brown
	Volunteer Centre East Ayrshire

	6
	Mhairi Cook
	North Ayrshire Council

	7
	David Porte
	South Ayrshire Council

	8
	Geraldine McGivern
	South Ayrshire Council

	9
	Karima Audish
	Ayrshire College

	10
	Cheryl Ewing
	GWT – Development Officer

	11
	Sorina Oprea
	GWT – Finance &Administration officer


Apologies:

James Thomson (off sick) – South Ayrshire Council
Councillor Alec Oattes – South Ayrshire Council

Gail Cassidy – Volunteer Centre East Ayrshire

Mary Scott – North Ayrshire Council

Presentation South Ayrshire Council - David Porte and Geraldine McGivern
· Project name: “Footpath” (2011);
· Where: in an industrial estate from South Ayrshire – the Bio-diversity site;
· The project was born out of the partnership among Nestle, Girvan Academy (young people from secondary school), Land Energy and Community Safety;
· Young people built 1 mile of path on the site;

· Some of the outcomes for young people:

· Numeracy, literacy and measurement skills
· Employability skills

· Knowledge about what biodiversity is

· Construction skills

· Team work

· Communication

· Planning and organising

· Young people’s names were put forward by their Academy to some awards: Youth Award, Duke of Edinburgh Award etc.

· Some of them have been put on work placements following their involvement in the project.

· A potential future project: “Wildlife Garden”.
Round table Project/Member update
· Intergenerational work seems to be a great generator of motivation for both young and older people;
· Scottish Government is keen to get involve and to support digital participation across Scotland;
· It might be a good idea to build a list of resources available within a community so that everyone in that community know what to rely on or not for running local projects; 

· How can we take these ideas forward within the communities?
· We should take into consideration also the extreme users like the case with the person who was afraid to get out of the house but with the help of pupils managed not only to learn digital skills but also to overcome his anxiety issues;
· The Volunteer Centre East Ayrshire have a project Bee Busy Be Friend and we do have people who have been identified to receive visits from a volunteer on a befriending basis - amendments from Annie Brown
· Looking at the new policies coming out from Scottish Government;

· Forming partnerships: how can we support them and follow that?

· The care homes would love to get involved in any kind of IG project with other organisations.
GWT Updates
GWT Conference 2017: Embed and Sustain

· What would you like to see at our conference?
GWT invite proposals for presentations and workshops for our next national conference taking place on Wednesday 8th March 2017, Stirling Court Hotel – University of Stirling, Stirling. Proposals should meet the aims of the conference to share good practice, learn from each other, network, create new ideas for future intergenerational work and demonstrate how to successfully embed and sustain this work.
Contributions can come in different forms however we ask that they fit with one of the following themes:

· Case studies – showing how intergenerational approaches benefit young & old;
· Introducing new ideas (we would especially like to hear from LGBT, disability and ethnic groups);
· Embedding intergenerational practice within policy and organisational outcomes;
· Demonstrating how intergenerational work has been included in training opportunities illustrating how you are sustaining intergenerational work.
Proposals and ideas should be submitted to Alison Clyde, National Development Manager by Friday, 14th October 2016. 
http://generationsworkingtogether.org/news/national-conference-2017-embed-and-sustain-25-08-2016
Share your images with GWT
GWT is looking for high quality photographs for new promotional materials. If you are happy to share your images from your intergenerational project showing younger and older people working together, please email copies to Alison@generationsworkingtogether.org
Accelerating Ideas Project - Big Lottery (stage 2 submitted) will hear on the 22nd September - THIS HAS NOW BEEN POSTPONED UNTIL DECEMBER
GWT has successfully recruited two schools in both Glasgow and Perth & Kinross to take part in the Age Friendly School part of the project. There will be opportunities within this project later on for Fife.

 

Intergenerational training Course for Practitioners and Trainers 

New dates now online:
http://generationsworkingtogether.org/events-training/training/
Glasgow 7th October, Orkney & Shetland 8 & 10th Nov, 21st Nov Inverness, 13th Feb Ayr and 23rd March Edinburgh – cost £35.00 (includes CPD accreditation)
Funding opportunities
Cycling UK

Is looking for local community groups and organisations to deliver some fun, interesting and meaningful events to promote cycling as a daily or frequent journey change for both work and pleasure with the aim to promote health and wellbeing. Up to £2,000 funding available for community groups to encourage and promote everyday cycling through Cycling UK’s Big Bike Revival Initiative, taking place from 19th Sept to 31stOctober. Cycling UK is aiming to help all areas of local communities gain the skills, knowledge and confidence to cycle more. If you are interested please contact Richard.bowman@cyclinguk.org and I can help you get a grant application in, turn around for funding is only a few days.

Resources 
Report - A Plan for Scotland – Putting People in charge and creating opportunities
The Scottish Government have announced in the above report that they will develop a National Social Isolation Strategy to ensure a holistic approach across government to problems of loneliness and isolation. 

http://www.gov.scot/Resource/0050/00505210.pdf (see page 76)
Tools to measure loneliness  - The organisation ‘Campaign to end Loneliness’ has produced a resource called ‘Measuring your impact on loneliness in later life”.  Download the resource here: 
http://www.campaigntoendloneliness.org/wp-content/uploads/Loneliness-Measurement-Guidance1.pdf
The Playlist: is working very well with care homes.
http://www.playlistforlife.org.uk/#2946
IDEAS

· Potential future project: groups of young people to visit older people’s houses to see how they could help.

· The Third Sector might be a good idea to look at.

· Partnership between care homes and Ayrshire College.
ACTION POINTS

· Annie Brown, Volunteer Coordinator at Ayrshire Centre East Ayrshire, will introduce Karima Audish, Curriculum Manager at Ayrshire College, to care homes across Ayrshire for potential placements;

· Send to everyone the minutes from the meeting;

· Send to everyone the dates for the forthcoming GWT Trainings;

· Schedule the next network meeting.

Generations Working Together is a Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation SC045851. 
www.generationsworkingtogether.org
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